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Papur y Plwyf 
Papur lleol electronig plwyf 
Llangynnwr – Llangynnwr’s   local 
electronic paper 

Rhif nawr Tach.  2011 November No. 9 

Papur y Plwyf will cover events and personalities in Llangynnwr. If you 
want to receive a copy send your e-mail address to 
papuryplwyf@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Switching on the 
Christmas lights at 

Pensarn roundabout 

 
The lights on the 
Community Council  Xmas 
tree will be switched on  
the 17th November at 6 
o’clock. 
Carols will be sung by 
pupils from Ysgol 
Llangynnwr. A warm 
welcome to all. 
Harsh weather Forecast 

The Met Office are 

predicting another harsh 

winter. At a recent meeting 

of the Community Council 

Cllr Elwyn Williams called 

for Llangynnwr residents to 

check their local salt/grit 

bins to see that they are 

full. Any bins that are 

empty should be reported 

to the community council 

who are organising a 

survey of the bins to check 

that everything will be 

ready for the winter. The 

clerk to the council can be 

e-mailed at:  

clerk@llangunnor-cc.org.uk 

 
 

Award for young athlete  
 Alun West, Chairman of 
Llangunnor Community Council 
presenting Steffan Williams with the 
Council's Acheivement Certificate 
for his success at Water Polo. Over 
the past twelve months Steffan has 
captained the Wales Junior Water 
Polo Team, represented the Wales 
Senior Water Polo Team and been 
selected for the Great Britain 
Development Squad. 

Chairman’s wife saves child 
from drowning 
Quick action by Ann West when on 
holiday in Tenerife saved the life of 
a youngster. The child who could  

not   swim    was   playing   by   
the edge of    the     pool.      
Seeing  all  the other children 
having fun the little boy jumped 
in, but being unable to swim the 
youngster was soon in trouble. 
The only adult to see his 
predicament was Ann who 
pulled him out of the water and 
avoided a tragedy. 

2012 Parish Calendar 
The finishing touches are being 
put to the Llangynnwr 2012 
Community Calendar. The 
publication has pictures of 
places and personalities in the 
community along with a number 
of interesting historical images. 
Copies will be e-mailed  to 
readers of Papur y Plwyf in 
December.  

Bus shelter repainted 
Damage reported in the last 
edition of Papur y Plwyf to a bus 
shelter  in Llangynnwr has been 
repaired by the youth that 
vandalised it under supervision 
of the county Youth Offending 
team. 
 

 

 

H.I. EVANS  & 
SONS 

Penymorfa 
Dairy 

 

Fresh Farm Pasteurized Milk 
Newspapers Fresh Cream & Eggs 

Delivered Daily 
Telephone (01267) 236972 

Book your locally reared 
Christmas turkey now! 

 
Cylch Meithrin Llangynnwr 

Dydd Llun, Mawrth, Iau a Dydd 
Gwener (Mon, Tues, Thurs & 

Fri) 
9.00 –11.30£2.50 sesiwn 

Ysgol Llangynnwr 

 

 

mailto:papuryplwyf@hotmail.co.uk
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meeting of the community council 
the council has agreed to ask the 
county council to explore the 
possibility of putting a cattle 
crossing point by the old 
blacksmiths. About 300 cattle 
cross the road regularly and 
recently some drivers have 
attempted to drive through the 
cows as they cross the road. 
Pupils Planting daffs 
Green fingered pupils from Ysgol 
Llangynnwr helped the community 
council with their daffodil  planting 
scheme recently planting over 200 
bulbs.  
Over the years the community 
council has planted thousands 

Community Welcome pack 
At a recent meeting of 
Llangynnwr Community Council it 
was decided that the council will 
commission a pack to be given to 
people moving into the area. 
Councillor Geraint Bevan 
suggested that the pack should 
have information about the local 
school, places of worship and 
information about the history of 
Llangynnwr. A working party has 
been established to produce the 
pack.  
Cattle Crossing Lights Call 
Following a request to Cllr Sarah 
Howells  to raise the issue of the 
cattle crossing in Login at a  
 

 

 

of daffodils on public land 
in the community. 
Parents call for action  
Parents of young children 
have asked the authorities 
to take action over dog 
fouling in the park. Since 
the park has gone back 
into the control of the 
county council the ban on 
dogs has been removed. 
Local policeman Mike 
Richardson has agreed to 
visit the park more 
frequently. 
Speed humps for Babell 
Hill 
As part of an on-going 
programme to improve 
safety on Babell Hill two 
new speed bumps are to 
be built on the road. One 
bump will be constructed 
close to Brithdir with the 
other hump being placed 
close to the chapel. 
School Christmas Fair 
Ysgol Llangunnwr will be 
holding its Chirstmas Fair 
on the 13th December in 
the school hall at six 
o’clock.  
Local nurse plans charity 
bike ride  
 

 
Next year Bethan Morgan 
from Pen-y-morfa lane will 
be undertaking a 
sponsored bike ride in India 
to raise money for breast 
cancer research. 

Nadolig Llawen i chi gyd 
A Merry Christmas to all 

 

A rare aerial photograph showing parts of Llangynnwr that have been 
redeveloped closed to Carmarthen bridge. This photograph shows the 
bailey bridge which many local people say was the last “gift“ from 
George Thomas to Carmarthen town before the Labour Party lost 
power in 1970. The photograph was taken before the creamery, Dyfed 
Seeds, the Esso Petrol station and the railway bridge were demolished. 
So plenty of clues for local eagle eyed historians to decide when the 
photo was taken. 
 
 Christmas Services at 
Llangynnwr Church 

Candle lit Advent service 
5 o’clock 
27th November 2012 
 

Olympic torch date set 
The 2012 Olympic torch will pass 
through Llangynnwr on Sunday 
27th May 2012 on its journey from 
Kidwelly to Carmarthen. 

 Christmas Services at Llangynnwr 

Church 

 

 

 

 


